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STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

City-Initiated St. Clair Avenue Study – Between Old 
Weston Road and Blackthorn Avenue/Spring Grove 
Avenue - OMB Official Plan Amendment Appeal and 
Potential Zoning By-law Amendment - Status Report  

Date: December 4, 2013 

To: Etobicoke York Community Council 

From: Director, Community Planning, Etobicoke York District 

Wards: Ward 11 – York South-Weston 

Reference 
Number: 

05 189781 WET 11 TM 

 

SUMMARY 

 

The purpose of this report is to advise that a staff report entitled "City-Initiated St. Clair 
Avenue Study - Between Old Weston Road and Blackthorn Avenue/Spring Grove 
Avenue - OMB Official Plan Amendment Appeal and Potential Zoning By-law 
Amendment - Status Report" will be finalized and available for consideration at the 
January 15, 2014 meeting of the Etobicoke York Community Council.  

BACKGROUND  

At its meeting of September 10, 2013 
Etobicoke York Community Council 
considered a Planning report dated August 
21, 2013 titled City-Initiated St. Clair 
Avenue Study- Between Old Weston Road 
and Blackthorn Avenue/Spring Grove 
Avenue- OMB Official Plan Amendment 
Appeal and Potential Zoning By-law 
Amendment- Supplementary Report #3 
(Item EY26.6).  

Community Council deferred consideration 
of the report to its meeting of November 
19, 2013 and further requested the Director, 
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Community Planning, Etobicoke York hold a public consultation meeting as it pertains to 
the policy framework and regulatory approach of the proposed draft modification to 
Official Plan Amendment No. 84 and report back to Etobicoke York Community Council 
with a revised Draft Modification prior to proceeding to the Ontario Municipal Board so 
that the policy framework and regulatory approach can reflect the community comments 
gathered at the public consultation meeting.  

A public consultation meeting was held on October 16, 2013.  At its meeting of October 
17, 2013, Etobicoke York Community Council further directed staff to report no later 
than January 2014 on the outcome of the public consultation meeting and any 
modifications to the proposed policy framework and regulatory approach.  

COMMENTS  

Currently, Planning staff are reviewing comments received from the public consultation 
meeting and finalizing a report for consideration by Etobicoke York Community Council 
at its meeting of January 15, 2014.   

CONTACT 
Luisa Galli, MCIP, RPP 
Senior Planner, Community Planning 
Tel. No. (416) 394-6007 
Fax No. (416) 394-6063 
E-mail: lgalli@toronto.ca   

SIGNATURE     

_______________________________ 
Neil Cresswell, MCIP, RPP 
Director, Community Planning  
Etobicoke York District  


